
 

 

School day hours: 8:15am-3:25pm 

Elementary School: (715) 644-5810 

www.stanleyboyd.k12.wi.us “Where all Students Learn at a High Level!” 

 

Stanley-Boyd Elementary School 
Mr. Jeff Koenig, Superintendent, ext. 181 

Mr. Dean Lew, Principal, ext. 219 

Mrs. Jamie Ceranski, Counselor, ext. 194            

April ~ 2024 

 

Students receive a ticket every 

day they attend Summer  

Adventures!  Tickets will be 

placed in a drawing for fun prizes! 

To Register for Oriole Summer Adventures/Theater: 

1. Look for your email notification from Skyward with the link 

starting Monday, April 8th; OR 

2.  Go to- https://www.stanleyboyd.k12.wi.us/ after April 8th. 
Located under Stanley Elementary School and Summer Adventures/Theater tab. 

https://www.stanleyboyd.k12.wi.us/


 

 

                         “Where all students learn at a high level.” 

Principal’s Notes: 

 

It may not seem like it, but April and spring are here.  We had a taste of spring temperatures 

the first couple weeks of March, but Mother Nature wanted us to experience another round 

of snow and cooler temperatures at the end of March.  With April arriving, everyone at 

Stanley-Boyd Elementary School is looking forward to a fantastic month and some warmer 

temperatures.      
 

Speaking of looking forward, April marks an essential time of year for our school and upper 

elementary students.  Students in grades 3-5 will be participating in the Forward Exam which 

is right around the corner. The Forward Exam is a summative assessment which provides infor-

mation about what students know and can do in relation to the Wisconsin Academic Standards. 

Our school is scheduled to take the Forward Exam assessment April 9-11.   
   

What can parents do to help out?  First, parents can help out by making sure their son or 

daughter gets a great night of sleep the night before each day of the assessment.  Second, 

encourage your son or daughter to take their time on the test, take it seriously, and to do the 

best they can.  Lastly, it’s also important that your son or daughter be in school on time during 

the scheduled testing days.  Your effort and assistance at home is appreciated!     

    

Lastly, parents, please continue to encourage your child to read outside of school on a daily  

basis.   When students read at home, please remind your child that they can read silently or 

aloud to someone/something when they are at home.  Who can students read to at home? Well, 

they can read to a parent, sibling, grandparents on the phone, a pet, or a stuffed animal.    
 

Enjoy the warmer temperatures, and I hope everyone has an amazing April! 

 
 

Go Orioles! 
 

Dean Lew 

Elementary Principal 

Stanley-Boyd Elementary School 

715-644-5810 ext. 219 

dlew@s-bschools.org 



 

 

Upcoming Events 
April 

Mon., 1st– No School~ Teacher’s Professional Development Day 

1st-5th– Celebrating Teacher Appreciation Week 

Wed., 3rd– Paraprofessionals Day 

9th-11th– State Testing- 3rd-5th grade 

Mon., 22nd– Earth Day 

Wed., 24th– Administrative Professionals Day 

Fri., 26th– Arbor Day 

 

May 

Wed., 1st– School Principal Day 

Fri., 3rd– School Lunch Hero Day 

Fri., 3rd– Track & Field Day 

Mon., 6th– Rain Date for Track & Field Day 

Wed., 8th– National School Nurses Day 

Fri., 10th– Student’s Last Day~ early release 12:40pm 

Sun., 12th– Mother’s Day 

Sat., 18th– Armed Forces Day 

Mon., 27th– Memorial Day 

 
Mother Nature has been teasing us!  She gave us Spring weather the beginning of 

March and Winter weather the end of March!  We are asking parents to continue to send 

their child to school with warm outdoor winter gear.  We still have cold temperatures and 

snow so we need for students to stay dry and warm with the proper outdoor gear each 

day. 

► ►

► ►

►  

 
 

Our outside recess protocol for elementary students is  

as follows~  Children will remain indoors when: 

1– Temperature is below zero; 

2– The wind chill is lower than –10 degrees; 

3– Administration and playground staff determine conditions are unsafe. 

 



 

 S T A N L E Y - B O Y D  E L E M E N T A R Y  S C H O O L       “ W H E R E  A L L  S T U D E N T S  L E A R N  A T  A  H I G H  L E V E L ! ”  

This week is dedicated to celebrating our teachers at       

Stanley-Boyd. We would like to thank all of our teachers        

for their unwavering dedication and commitment to our       

students and their families. Let’s particularly appreciate       

teachers for their flexibility, innovation, creativity, caring,       

and kindness.  This special week is set aside to recognize  

all of our S-B teachers and their fantastic contributions,       

unmatched dedication, and loving spirit! 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Wed., April 3rd, 2024 
 

Stanley-Boyd Elementary School would like to give 
a BIG shout out to all of our  

AMAZING Paraprofessionals!   
 

Thank you for dedicating your time and 
energy each day to the students in your 
care, and doing it all while meeting the  

individual needs of many. 
We Appreciate You All! 

Difference 
Maker 



 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 
1. Student drop offs may begin at 7:45am. 
 

2. Any student arriving to class after 8:15am 

is considered Tardy.  A written excuse or 
phone call to verify tardiness is required at 
the time your child enters the building. 
 

3. Attendance: Be sure to call the school      
by 9:00am on the morning of an unplanned 
absence.  Our attendance line can be 
reached at: 715-644-5810 extension 9.  If 
you know of an upcoming absence, please 
send a note to school or call the elementary 
office well in advance of a planned absence. 

 

Spirit Day will be held the 1st  

FRIDAY of every month.  Students 

must wear Oriole gear or orange & 

black together to qualify.  The 

classroom with the most Spirit 

gear wins the Ollie Traveling  

Trophy for the month! This month’s 

first Friday is April 5th!  Go Orioles!    

~PBIS committee 

Morning Arrivals 
and Attendance at 

Stanley-Boyd  
Elementary 

Pants Donations Greatly Appreciated! 
 
 

The Elementary is in need of extra pants for Elementary students.   
These pants come in handy when a student has an accident, falls 
in the mud, etc.  If you would like to make a donation of gently  
used boys pants in sizes 7-10, please drop off in the elementary office. 
Athletic type pants are preferred as they have more flexibility.   
(At this time we do not need shirts.)  Thank you! 

  

Please be sure to 
return all library 

materials by  
April 19th, 2024.   

 
Friday, May 10th, 2024 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Due to the construction that will take place in the elementary school this spring, 
starting April 22nd, many classrooms will be displaced to other areas in the school.  
We are asking parents/guardians for assistance to try to refrain from making 
changes to their student’s normal schedule.  Some classrooms may be outside or 
without telephones so it will be difficult to locate students in a timely manner.  If 
you do have to change your student’s schedule, we are asking parents to send 
your student to school with a note the day prior.  If an emergency arises and 
you must call in to the school for an EMERGENCY change, please keep in mind 
that it may take a little longer to inform them of the change or bring them down to 
the elementary office.  Thank you in advance for your assistance and cooperation! 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 S T A N L E Y - B O Y D  E L E M E N T A R Y  S C H O O L       “ W H E R E  A L L  S T U D E N T S  L E A R N  A T  A  H I G H  L E V E L ! ”  



 

 

April is Forward Exam time! 
 

Stanley-Boyd Elementary students will be taking the 

“Forward Exam” at the beginning of April. According to 

the Department of Public Instruction’s website, this test 

is designed to gauge how well students are doing in  

relation to the Wisconsin Academic Standards. The 

standards outline what students should know and be 

able to do in order to be college and career ready. 

 

We will be talking to all the students grades third through fifth about the Forward Exam 

in the coming weeks. Mr. Lew and Mrs. Ceranski will emphasize the importance of get-

ting a good night's sleep, eating a healthy breakfast, and trying their best (not just for 

the state test) every day at school. 

 

Please also take a moment to talk with your child about the importance of doing their 

best on the Forward Exam. We know that this test does not define your student, but it 

gives us insight into their learning here at school. It also helps us monitor progress, look 

at our own curriculum, and set goals at different grade levels.  We understand that test-

ing isn’t easy for all students, but trying their best is what we strive for. If you have any 

questions about the state test or would like to talk more about your child, please call, 

Mrs. Ceranski, School Counselor, 715-644-5534 x194. 
 

 

 

 

 

S T A N L E Y - B O Y D  E L E M E N T A R Y  S C H O O L       “ W H E R E  A L L  S T U D E N T S  L E A R N  A T  A  H I G H  L E V E L ! ”  



 

 



 

 



 

 


